

No. 25001/177

ROYAL THAI EMBASSY TOKYO

4 March B.E. 2564 (2021)

Dear Governor Yuzaki,

I wish to express my sincere appreciation for your message and your initiative of organizing the 5th Hiroshima Junior International Forum. It is a great honour to have an opportunity to share Thailand's firm commitment to realizing a world free of nuclear weapons with younger generations toward a peaceful global world. I wish to reiterate our support of Hiroshima's efforts in advocating the peace world.

Through the Hiroshima Junior International Forum, I sincerely hope that the future young leaders of the world will be the main force in building back better as well as bringing a fully denuclearized, demilitarized, and peaceful world. While we keep the abolition of nuclear weapons worldwide as our goal, I truly believe that small steps toward the abolition of nuclear weapons will bring significant changes contributing to the peaceful development of the global society. As the Kingdom of Thailand further expands cooperation at multiple sectors and levels to increase awareness of the people on the abolition of nuclear weapon, we stand ready to strengthen efforts with Japan including through the Hiroshima Prefecture and other relevant partners to advance nuclear disarmament to fulfill our noble aspiration towards a world free of nuclear weapons.

With your able stewardship, I am confident that the relations between the Kingdom of Thailand and the Hiroshima Prefecture will be further strengthened in all areas amid this challenging circumstance. To this end, I look forward to further strengthening the close cooperation for our mutual benefit.

Yours sincerely,

(Singtong Lapisatepun) Ambassador

To forty

Honourable

Mr. YUZAKI Hidehiko, Governor of Hiroshima Prefecture, HIROSHIMA.